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Parish Priest:            Fr. Peter-Damien McKinley 
Principal:                   Ms. Patrizia Bertani 
Parish Mass Times:   
English: Saturday  5.30pm, Sunday 9:00am, 10:45am & 5:30pm 
Vietnamese: Saturday 7.30pm, Sunday 12.30pm 
Chin: Sunday 2.30pm 
School Phone:      9312 2230 
School website: www.olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Our Lady’s is a Child Safe School 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 
Every Friday Assembly is online 

 
Wed 15 September 
Parent Advisory Board Online 
Meeting at 7.00pm 
Thurs 16 September 
Our Lady’s Has Talent online at 
12.30pm 
Disco Time! 
5.00-5.45 Yrs F, 1,2, 3 
6.00-6.45 Yrs 4,5,6 
Fri 17 September 
End of Term 3 at 3.15pm 
 
Mon 4 October 
Start of Term 4 at 8.45am 
Mon 1 November 
School Closure - Report Writing 
Tues 2 November 
Melbourne Cup Public Holiday 
Fri 12 November 
Yr 6 Confirmation 
Mon 15-Fri 26 November 
10 Day Swimming Program 
 
PLEASE TAKE NOTE OF THE 2021 

SCHOOL CLOSURE DAYS 
Mon 1 Nov Report Writing 

Dear Parents, 
This week has been filled with rich and engaging online learning opportunities for our students. In 
addition to the learning provided by the classroom and specialist teachers and learning support 
officers the students also participated in two online incursions. 
We began the week with a live online Book Week performance titled, Bigger, Better, Brighter 
which also had a focus on wellbeing. It was hugely entertaining and informative and was seen and 
enjoyed by all students from Foundation to Year 6. A big thank you to Mrs Cuni our Literacy Leader 
who organised this whole school incursion as a final and exciting end to this year’s Book Week cele-
brations. 
On Tuesday and Wednesday we had the Wildlife Xposure online incursion which was a live presen-
tation focused on Australia’s native animals. The program has a strong conservation focus and in-
forming students of how they to can contribute to sustaining these wonderful and unique crea-
tures. Thank you to our RE/Learning Leader Ms Kriss Oliver who organised this interactive incursion 
for all classes.  

Congratulations to our Year 6 students for running a successful 
online Year 6 Leadership Day on Thursday!  

You showed true leadership by overcoming the fact that you could 
not have the Year 6 Leadership Day you had originally planned. With 
courage, resilience and creativity you organised a whole day of online 
interactive and fun activities which you successfully delivered. We 
are all so very, very proud of you all! 

"Each of you should use whatever gift you have received to serve others, as faithful stewards of God’s grace in its various 

forms." 1 Peter 4:10  

At Our Lady of the Immaculate Conception Parish Primary School we promote the safety, well being and inclusion of all children. 

Work for Peace Prayer 
We pray to be people of peace as Jesus taught us. We are to live in peace with 

others. 
Jesus, you said to your followers, ‘My peace I leave you, my peace I give you.’ 

Help us to live always  in peace in our hearts and our lives. 
Help us to bring peace to others and stand up for the rights of all people. 

Help us to work for peace in our families, our neighbourhoods and our world. 
All things are possible through you, our Lord and Saviour. Amen 
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Yours sincerely, 

Patrizia Bertani 
Ms Patrizia Bertani 
Principal 
principal@olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

GENERAL INFORMATION 
As you would be aware onsite learning will not resume this term. This is very unfortu-
nate for all in the state as we want all children onsite to continue their learning with 
their teacher and classmates. No date has been set when classes will resume onsite 
and what, if any, restrictions may apply to ensure all in our community remain safe. As 
soon as we are aware of any announcements regarding children returning to school, 
we will communicate this to all families. In the meantime, if you haven’t been vac-
cinated, I encourage you to seek medical advice and then make an informed decision 
about whether or not to be vaccinated.  
Re Staff Conference 
The Religious Education focussed conference scheduled for all staff has been cancelled. It had been rescheduled for 
the 12th and 13th of October but due to the current uncertainty due to the COVID-19 pandemic, we will reschedule it 
for 2022. 
Planning for 2022 
In this newsletter I am including a form for you to fill in if your child will not be returning to Our Lady’s School in 2022. 
It is important that the school has this information as early as practicable, so that we can organise classes for 2022 and 
also allocate correct funding, I appreciate your cooperation in this matter. 
If your child is due to start school in 2022 and you have not enrolled your child as yet , please do so by coming to the 
school office between 8.30am and 11.00am to pick up an enrolment form ASAP. 
Parent Advisory Board Meeting 
Next Wednesday 15 September at 7.00pm we will be having an online Parent Advisory Board Meeting, I have invited 
the school’s architect Simon Le Nepvue from Clarke Hopkins Clarke to present to the Parent Advisory Board details of 
the proposed building and providing the members to ask questions and exchange ideas as well as give feedback.  
Events Next Week 
A reminder that next week we have organised two very exciting online events which are both on Thursday the 16th of 
September. The first is the Our Lady’s Got Talent Show starting at 12.30pm. We are looking forward to enjoying and 
celebrating our students’ many talents in this very entertaining event. 
The second event scheduled for next Thursday is the Our Lady’s School Disco which will be presented by the wonderful 
Dolly the DJ. The students in Foundation, Years 1, 2 and 3 will have their online disco from 5.00pm to 5.45pm and the 
Years 4, 5 and 6 students will have their online disco from 6.00pm to 6.45pm. Get ready to dance and have some fun! 
 
Helping our Diverse Community 
Our Lady's is pleased to say this week we had 36 Burmese parents join us online for a talk about Covid. 
With both Burmese and Haka Chin speaking parents able to join, interpreters did a great job of passing on the infor-
mation and helping people discuss their questions with the presenter. 
The session was attended by school parents and a number of local community members and presented by an IPC 
Health nurse. We learnt about the latest research, risks, safety measures and where to get vaccinated in our communi-
ty. 
The presentation will hopefully be available on the school website as well as in other languages (eg English, Vietnam-
ese, Dinka, Arabic, Mandarin, Tagalog) 
A big thanks to all the parents who joined us. 
 
Take care of each other and yourselves, 
Greg Woolford 
Family School Partnerships 



 

Children NOT returning to Our Lady’s School in 2022 

 

Family Name: _    _____________________ 

 

Child/children’s names 

1.           2021 Grade:     

2.           2021 Grade:     

3.           2021Grade:     

 

Name of our new school: ___________________________  ____ 

And / Or 

Our new address:  ________ __________________      

                _____ 

Signed:           (Parent) 

Please return this form to the office as soon as possible 

PREPARATIONS FOR 2022 
As we are beginning our preparations for 2022 we ask that parents let us know as soon as 
possible if their children are not returning to Our Lady’s next year. We have had many inquir-
ies about places for 2022 and we need to let these parents know if there are places for their 
children. We currently have a waiting list for Prep and several of the other year levels are full, 
with enrolment enquiries coming in. If your child is not returning in 2022 (apart from our 
current year 6 children) please complete the form below and return it to the office. It is vi-
tal that you return this form as soon as possible.  
Thank you. 



 

FI 
Ethan - For showing improvement in displaying the Learning Asset of being a Self-Manager. You have demonstrated 
persistence in your writing and are completing your work each day. Great focus Ethan, well done! From Ms. Cam Tu 
Mia - For your diagram of an owl. Great work writing the title and displaying all your labels in a clear way. Great job 
Mia! From Ms. Cam Tu 
 
FJ 
Kei L. - For being a great Self-Manager and having a go at reading and writing tasks. That’s what good learners do, keep 
it up! From Miss Wendy 
William - For working hard to communicate your ideas about Salt-Water Crocodiles by creating a labelled diagram. 
Great work! From Miss Wendy  
 
1K 
Madelene- improving on your reading skills by using different strategies to help yourself. Well done From Miss Scar-
paci 
Makuei- Working to the best of your ability during online learning. Keep up the great work! From Miss Scarpaci 
 
1L 
Ben B - For showing amazing Researcher skills during our Wildlife Xposure incursion. Well done for listening and re-
cording facts about the animals we saw! From Miss Steph 
Catherine M - For showing the Researcher Learning Asset when finding information about your chosen animals - Poto-
roos! Well done for recording your findings through drawings and writing facts! From Miss Steph  
 
2M 
Xavier S- For always showing the Our Lady’s Gospel Value of ‘Respect’ to all peers and teachers. Also for always com-
pleting his work to the best of his ability. Well done! From Ms Frost 
Andi M- For completing a detailed oral presentation this week on her chosen invention, and for always showing the 
Our Lady’s Gospel Value of ‘Courage’ when attempting all tasks. Well done! From Ms Frost  
 
2N 
Quentin S - For using feedback to improve your learning during Remote Online Learning. You always try your best and 
have a positive mindset! Keep it up Quentin! From Ms Howe 
Skylar C - For being a great Self-Manager and for asking questions about your learning when you are unsure. This 
shows that you are organising your time and learning well while at home and working independently. Well done Sky-
lar! From Ms Howe  
 
3E 
Henry N- For trying hard to attend Google Meets and complete his learning. From Miss Karen 
Adele M- For making an amazing Solar Cooker and sharing her Cooker at our Google Meet. Also for continuing to ex-
periment with a range of things she could melt in her Solar Cooker. From Miss Karen 
 
3F 
Rhys N - for being punctual to all Google Meets and always ready for the activities each day. Amazing work Rhys - keep 
it up! From Mr Josh 
Henry A - for taking an active role and interest in class discussions on Google Meet. Thank you for all of the effort that 
you put into your work! From Mr Josh 
 
4G 



 

Aria W., Mila K., & Charlize D - For collaborating together to create an innovative 
and spirit-lifting ‘business’ to raise money for charity, demonstrating the school 
gospel value of compassion. Well done! From Ms Wood 
 
4H 
Sebastian S- For being a good self-manager during online learning by using your 
learning time wisely and completing the work assigned to the best of his ability. 
Well done! From Ms. Robles 
Aquelly L- For being a flexible  learner during online learning as you continuously 
implement feedback given by the teacher especially during Writing. Keep up the 
good work! From Ms. Robles  
 
5C 
Amelia M- For your proactive attitude to your learning, you always put in your best 
efforts and do it with a smile! Great work and keep it up you legend! From Ms. 
Kaan  
Leon A- For your positive attitude during our Google Meets, bringing joy through your jokes and guitar playing. On top 
of this you have been an effective self-directed learner who completes all assigned tasks in a timely manner. Well done 
Leon. From Ms. Kaan  
 
5D 
Christian Z: For being a thinker and great communicator. I really enjoy reading your reflections and writing. Thank you 
for all the effort you put into your work. From Ms Marina 
Harrison H: For being a great self-manager. You organise your time well during remote online learning and complete 
all set tasks. Keep up the wonderful work! From Ms Marina 
 
6A 
Kobe P. For showing great effort in all learning activities during online learning, completing tasks on time and with 
effort From Mr Wickham 
Hunter W. For showing the Learning Asset of Collaborator by willingly asking for assistance when needed during online 
learning and being prepared to work with his teacher to improve his learning tasks. From Mr Wickham 
 
6B 
Myumi P - For creating a fantastic TV and radio advertisement for your product. Your use of humour, expression, 
sound effects and editing were highly effective and persuasive! Excellent work! From Ms. Gurry 
Digby W - For creating an amazing radio advertisement for your product. You used expression, sound effects and inter-
esting language to persuade your audience. Well done! From Ms. Gurry  

Angelina P 2M 
Mason M 2N 
Mrs Majczak 
Jayden L FJ 
Kloe N 3E 
Grace C 4H 
Ethan H FI 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 


